BRADFORD COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT
Stoll Natural Resource Center

200 Lake Road, Suite E, Towanda, PA 18848

Telephone (570)265-5539 Ext. 6
FEBRUARY 2021 MEETING


The February 2021 meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District was called to order by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson of the BCCD, on February 1, 2020, at 12:30 PM, at the Stoll Natural Resource Center, Wysox, PA.


District Directors attending the meeting were:  Keith Heimbach, Al Herman, Rob Miller, Daryl Miller, Tony Ventello, Brian Zeidner and Nicole Harris.

Others attending the meeting were: Cathy Yeakel – District Manager, Chad Spencer – NRCS, Rob Sweppenheiser – District Engineer, Kristin Pepper – Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Joe Quatrini – Watershed Specialist, Tim Robson – Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Nate Dewing – Ag. Team Leader, Kevin Brown – Ag. Resource Specialist, Miranda Neville – Ag. Resource Specialist, Amy Kneller – Ag. Resource Specialist, Dan Rhodes – Education Coordinator, Brad Cummings – Conservation Technician, Jonathan VanNoy – Natural Resource Specialist, Tori Bristol - Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Tess Flynn-Belle – Natural Resource Specialist, Jaci Kerstetter – DEP, Jenny Marino – Accounts Supervisor, and Narinya Teerawongkanchana – Administrative Assistant.


Daryl Miller made a motion to accept the January 2020 Minutes as written. Brian Zeidner seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.
REPORTS FROM COOPERATING AGENCIES AND GUESTS:


Bradford County Commissioners – Daryl Miller reported that the county was going through the process of obtaining Covid-19 vaccines. The targeted group for vaccination is 65 and older for right now. There has been some delay between the Department of Health and health care providers.  These issues will hopefully be ironed out in the coming weeks. 

Claverack – Brian Zeidner reported that they received a grant to provide homes with connectivity in a period of six years. The challenges are that members are going to want to know when they can get the service and not everyone will get it due to the grant being applied to specific area. Claverack is also working on developing a program using their newly purchased Tesla.     

Central Bradford Progress Authority – Tony Ventello reported that the business assistance program has been successful.  The fiber project will continue to move on from phase one, with a minor setback of completing the loop from Towanda to Sayre. The second phase will begin after completing all the necessary purchase of the fiber for the project. He also reports that through Claverack’s efforts, they are able to secure substantial funds, 23 million for Bradford County and 17 million for Susquehanna County. The funds will go towards developing and providing connectivity to members.

NRCS – Chad Spencer announced that the SPC position had filled in the State office. The DC position is opening up in the Towanda office. Chad Spencer also reported that they are focusing on EQIP program, working on assessments and rankings. The first round of funding for allocation for EQIP begins in April. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Seedling Sale – Staff reported that this year sales pickup would be a drive-through, available on April 22nd and 23rd from 9 AM to 4 PM, and Saturday, April 24th from 9 AM to 12 PM. The orders are due by March 26th, 2021.

Water Cooler – To reduce plastic waste, the District will have a water cooler in the building for people to fill their own water bottles.  

Local Goods Guide – Al Herman made a motion to move forward with purchasing an ad in the Local Goods Guide in the amount of $295 dollars. Tony Ventello seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  

WIP Phase III CAP – Al Herman made a motion to approve the contract with Larson Design Group in the amount of $95,000.  Cathy Yeakel should be the signer of the contract.  Daryl Miller seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed. 

Underwater Drone – Education Coordinator explains that the drone will be used for virtual education purposes. Due to the effect of Covid-19, schools are now virtual, so it’s important to provide this platform for classrooms. 

Internal Title Change – Brian Zeidner made a motion to change the internal title for Brad Cumming from Conservation Tech to Chapter 102/105 Program Manager. Al Herman seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed. 

Employees of the year – Congratulations to Kevin Brown and Tori Bristol for earning employee of the year award! 

PROGRAM UPDATES:


D&G Roads - Project Completion Summaries – Staff presented completed projects in Orwell and Smithfield Townships to the board. 


 Funding update from January SCC Meeting – The Conservation District received additional fund of $132,000 that will be added into budget for the year of 2021. 

 DEP – Jaci Kerstetter highlighted the DEP talking points (see attached).


Ag Team Retreat – The retreat (strategy session) will be held on February 17th, 2021. All are welcome to participate.  The event will be both in person and virtual.  More details to come. 

Tech Team Retreat – The retreat is tentatively scheduled for February 23rd, 2021. Directors are invited to participate. More details to come. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:12 PM by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson.

The next meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District will be on March 1, 2021, at 12:30 PM at the Stoll Natural Resource Center, Wysox, PA
Respectfully submitted,








Narinya Teerawongkanchana
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